
Dear AJCC Community,

We hope you are enjoying a peaceful and joyous Chanukah.

Yesterday, the compressor of the heater of our beloved indoor pool malfunctioned. Because of this the water temperature can 

only be maintained in the mid to high 70s. While we are hopeful that this is a temporary problem with a quick solution, we want 

to be sure that we have the opportunity to update you early and often.

At present, we are in contact with our contractor, and are awaiting their evaluation.

We are thankful for the patience that you have shown over the past two years as we engaged our community and elected 

officials to fix our beloved pool. The compressor issue is not related to any of the work done in those two years. While we are 

planning for a second stage of upgrades to the indoor pool, it is our plan to do this “Phase 2” in a way that minimizes 

interruptions to your workouts. Our goal is to make sure that our community has a beautiful pool for generations to come.

Thank you for being a part of our community. We will plan to circulate an additional update this Friday, January 3rd.

Our best wishes for a happy and healthy 2025.

AJCC Board and Leadership


